**********************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *****************************************************
January 9, 2011
The Baptism of the Lord
Saturday, January 8, 2011

             4:00 – Joanne Garvey – 3rd Anniversary
Sunday, January 9, 2011

9:30 – Mass for the People

           11:30 – John, Linda, & Kevin McKenzie
Saturday, January 15, 2011

             4:00 – Frances Swinamer – 24th Anniversary

Sunday, January 16, 2011

              8:00 – Mass for the People

              9:30 – Chester Shalginewicz – 2nd Anniversary
Banns of Marriage

II – Andrea Gilbert & Ian Hickey

III—Jessica Costa & Marc Colangello
Important Dates

Wed. 1/12 – Parish Council Mtg – 7:00 in Chapel

Sat. 1/15 – No CCD class – MLK Holiday

Sun. 1/16 - No CCD class – MLK Holiday

Sun. 1/23 – Family Mass at 9:30 - Refreshments after 

Sun. 1/23 – Teen Mass at 6:00  
The Finance Council would like to thank everyone who has contributed to the Grand Annual Collection.  As of this writing, GAC has amounted to $33,110 towards our goal of $45,000.  We are still about $1,500 behind what we raised at this time last year but we are confident that we will eventually reach our goal.  The council has suggested a donation in the amount of $250 but any donation will be gratefully accepted and deeply appreciated.  The parish needs the entire family to come together and support this important financial drive.  To those who may not worship with us on a regular basis but require the services of the church for the religious education of their children or for other events such as weddings, funerals, and the celebration of the other sacraments, please consider a yearly donation to St. John’s.  The parish is there when you need it to be there and the parish needs you to be there as well. 
Prayer Shawl Ministry

The next meeting of the prayer shawl group will be held at Riddell Rd on January 9th at 3:00 P.M. Call MaryAnne 378-4704 or Rose at 583-5045 if you have any questions or know of anyone in need of a prayer shawl or lap-robe.
Our Shared Treasure

January 2nd Collection:  $5,867
Grand Annual:  $33,475 
Thank you for your continued generosity
St. Vincent de Paul
The members of St. Vincent de Paul would like to thank everyone who has contributed to the Food Pantry this season and wish you the best in the New Year.

Demand at the pantry has been high and YOU provided Christmas dinners and additional food to 61 households!

Our special thanks to Peter Politano, an Eagle Scout candidate, for constructing an area of new shelving in the pantry.  As a note---we can use peanut butter, jelly, canned fruit, Spaghettio's and cereal when you see a good sale at the store---and monetary gifts are always
welcome!

The Pro-Life Committee will host the annual parish Baby Shower from Saturday, January 1st through Sunday, January 23rd. All donations will assist mothers in need within the Archdiocese who have chosen life for their babies.  The following items are needed:

Disposable diapers

Diaper bags

Crib sheets


Baby towels

Sleep n Play sleepers

Nightgowns
Baby Bottles


Blanket Sleepers

Receiving Blankets

Crib sheets

Rattles, Pacifiers, Teethers
Toiletries ie…

Wipes, rash ointment, baby shampoo, baby soap,

Baby lotion, powder, baby nail clippers, baby thermometers
Rachel Sparks, daughter of Bob & Cindy Sparks, traveled to Kolkata, India with a group of 10 students from St. Michael’s College last May and worked in Mother Teresa’s homes and an orphanage for children from the streets of Kolkata.  She will return again to Kolkata this May as a leader of the trip.  After traveling there she has seen how far monetary donations go and is hoping to personally bring $2000 in donations this year.  Please make checks payable to “MOVE India Trip” and mail them to 73 Summer St., East Bridgewater.  If you have any question feel free to email Rachael at rsparks@smcvt.edu.
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     Bridgewater Area Blood Drives

Wed, Jan 12, 2011
        Thurs, Jan 20, 2011

American Red Cross Bus       Conant Comm. Health Cntr

Dunkin Donuts

         4 Wally Krueger

750 Bedford Street
          2:00 pm – 7:00 pm


1:00 pm – 6:00 pm

Questions? Call Heather Bellwin – 617-699-3809

Married Couples

IT’S NEW YEAR’S RESOLUTION TIME.
Resolve to start a new love affair with your spouse that’s beyond your wildest dreams. It can happen on a Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend.  Sign up soon so you can renew your love for one another.  The next World Marriage Encounter Weekends in New England are January 14 – 16, February 11 – 13, and March 18 – 20.  For more information call Ralph & Jane Becker at 1-800710-WWME or visit our webpage at www.wwmeMARI.org
Vocations
Each year the Vocation Office organizes a Discernment Retreat for men interested in learning more about the vocation to the Priesthood.
Archbishop O’Malley will lead a Discernment Retreat at Blessed John XXIII Seminary for men age 40 and older and from Friday, February 11, 2011 to Sunday, February 13, 2011 at the Connors Family Retreat Center in Dover and at St. John’s Seminary in Brighton for men ages 18-40 years.  Anyone interested in attending, please contact the Rectory for further information.  508-378-4207
300 Club Winners
Congrats to the winners of the December drawing:
Margarida Almeida   Leila Curley
Charles & Kristine Hunter   Paul Matthews
LENTEN LONGINGS’ WORKSHOPS

COMING IN JANUARY 2011!!!

Jan. 21 Pastoral Center, Braintree 1-3 pm

Jan. 22 St. Michael, North Andover 10 – noon

Jan. 24 St. Joseph, Wakefield 7-9 pm

Jan. 25 Pastoral Center, Braintree 7-9 pm

Jan. 27 pastoral Center, Braintree 7-9 pm

Jan. 28 Pastoral Center, Braintree 1-3 pm

Jan. 29 Our Lady Help of Christians, Newton, 

10 – Noon

For more information please contact

Mary Ann McLaughlin or Ann Cussen 

617-779-3640
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Dear Friends,

This weekend Fr. Ed McDonough from Saint Ann’s Parish in West Bridgewater, announced his intention to retire due to health reasons.  Fr. Ed has served St. Ann’s for many years and did so during some difficult times. He has been more than a faithful and loyal priest to his people during his time in West Bridgewater.  May his retirement years be many and may he enjoy good health in the years to come. 

This weekend in Saint Thomas Parish in Bridgewater, Fr. Joe Raeke is announcing that he is being transferred to Brockton to be the pastor of three churches in the city --St. Edith Stein, Christ the King and Our Lady of Lourdes. This is a daunting assignment that awaits Fr. Joe to say the least.  Fr. Joe has been my friend for almost 40 years, since our days at St. John’s Seminary in Boston. We are classmates in that we were ordained to the priesthood together. He has served his flock with a singular dedication, energy, faithfulness and zeal.  He too, will be sorely missed.

I am sure that as this news gets out, many rumors, thoughts, and suggestions will be generously tossed about. I do not know what this will mean for me or for St. John’s parish.  What I do know is that the Archdiocese has no intention of closing any of the three Bridgewater parishes. However, how they will be pastored and by whom is still to be determined. This is the case for every parish in the Archdiocese of Boston due to the shortage of priests.  As soon as I get some relevant information, I will share it with you in my weekly column in the bulletin.

God bless, 

Fr. Wally   

MLK Holiday
In observance of the Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. holiday, the rectory office will be closed on Monday, January 17th.
